
 

Evaluation Process and Reforms 

 

Internal assessments, including mid-term exams, are a mandatory part of the academic structure at 

our college. Following the adoption of NEP 2020 by our university, the internal assessment system has 

been effectively institutionalized and refined. As part of the semester system implemented for both UG 

and PG classes, two mid-term examinations are held each year. These internal assessments are 

conducted in a centralized manner, with a schedule prepared by the college's examination committee. 

The schedule is designed to accommodate students from all departments, ensuring coordination and 

consistency. Each department is responsible for preparing the question papers for their respective 

courses. The college provides answer sheets to the students, and attendance of examinees is taken 

during the exams to maintain proper records. Once the exams are completed, the evaluation process 

is carried out fairly by the faculty members of the respective departments. This ensures that the 

assessments are conducted with transparency and accuracy, and students receive appropriate 

feedback on their performance. This system of internal assessment helps monitor student progress 

throughout the semester, aligning with the broader goals of NEP 2020 in promoting continuous 

learning and comprehensive evaluation. 


